No.				



United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: _	Donations for the Month of April 2024		
SUBMIT	ΓΕD BY: Administrators-In-Charge	OF: Office of Superintendent	
APPROVI	ED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL	L BOARD:	
DATE AS	SIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATI	TION: April 17, 2024	

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the United ISD Board of Trustees graciously accept the following donation(s) which will be attached to the minutes.

We have 7 donations of \$1,000.00 or more:

- 1. The United High School Baseball Team received a donation of \$2,000.00 from Tamez Law Office that will go towards team supplies and equipment.
- 2. United ISD Partners for Scholar received a donation in the amount of \$5,000.00 from Robert and Suzette Tijerina that will go towards student scholarships.
- 3. Lyndon B. Johnson High School Anglers Fishing Team received a donation of \$1,000.00 from the Satellite Club of Laredo Evening Rotary. These funds will be used to purchase team equipment.
- 4. Borchers Elementary received a donation in the amount of \$3,000.00 from the PTC Booster Club and will be used towards campus needs and student incentives.
- 5. Raul Perales Middle School Cheer Team received a donation of \$1,650.00 from the Cheer Booster Club and will be used towards the Cheer Team Banquet expense.
- 6. Traumann Elementary received a donation of \$3,000.00 from the Rodriguez Family -Redman Redwig Council No. 16, to be used for student incentives.
- 7. Arndt Elementary received a donation in the amount of \$1,001.00 from Toro Automotive. Funds will be used for student incentives.

GRAND TOTAL: \$16,651.00

No donations of under \$1000

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT



To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Administrators

The United High School Baseball Team was given a donation of

dedication to the program. The funds will be deposited into the

Baseball student activity account which will be used to purchase

\$2000.00 from Tamez Law Offfice, for their outstanding

supplies and equipment for their continued success to the

Date: March 6, 2024

Board of Trustees

Ramiro Veliz, III President District 4

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Francisco "Frank" Castillo Member District 7

Javier Montemayor, Jr. Member District 5

Ricardo "Rick" Rodriguez Member District 2 Thank You

program.

Jessica C. Salazar

United High School Principal

Administrators-In-Charge

Mike Garza Laida P. Benavides Rebecca Coss-Morales

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691



March 6, 2024

Rudy Saldivar Head Baseball Coach United High School

Coach:

I hope this donation can come in handy in purchasing equipment for the team and that you'll be able to put it to good use. Please don't tell Durand. I mentioned about giving a donation a few months back and he wanted to avoid the appearance that it was being exchanged for a spot on the team; he wanted to earn it. To tell you the truth, I understand and would rather be discreet as much as possible. I'd appreciate it.

Good luck this weekend and the rest of the season.

Yours in Baseball

Kiko Tamez

LAW OFFICE OF J. FRANCISCO TAMEZ,
7913 MCPHERSON RD 57E 103
LAREDO, TX 78045-2807

DATE March le 2021

PAY
TO THE OF March Allars - DOLLARS

PYCBANK
P

ROBERT TIJERINA OR SUZETTE TIJERINA 108 SHEFFIELD CASTLE HILLS, TX 78213-0000 Pay To The Order Of United DSD Edit	3-1-2024 exition Coundation :	5747 30-9/1140 52 Date 65/15/5 AAMOR
Frost www.frostbank.com . For 2024 Danwier . 1:1140000931:57471137194	8873/11	Dollars Photo Safe Deposit Devision (crisical Popularia)

SCHOOL NAME Accounting Dept. DATE 03/19/2024 REC'D FROM: Robert Tijerina CLUB Partners for Scholars DOLLARS \$ 5 SOURCE OF FUNDS 4834 219751	
CASH CHECK MONEY ORDER BAG No RECEIVED BY	

Mrs. Laida Benavides:

March 1, 2024

I hope this letter finds you in good health.

Please find enclosed a donation to the United ISD Education Foundation. If possible, my wife and I would like these funds applied towards student scholarships or teacher/student supplies.

Thank you, the School Board, and staff for all your trust and support!

Sincerely,

Robert & Suzette Tijerina

CC: Mr. Mike Garza

Mrs. Becky Morales

Mr. Mike Garza:

March 1, 2024

I hope this letter finds you in good health.

Please find enclosed a donation to the United ISD Education Foundation. If possible, my wife and I would like these funds applied towards student scholarships or teacher/student supplies.

Thank you, the School Board, and staff for all your trust and support!

Sincerely,

Robert & Suzette Tijerina

CC: Mrs. Laida Benavides

Mrs. Becky Morales

Mr. Becky Morales:

March 1, 2024

I hope this letter finds you in good health.

Please find enclosed a donation to the United ISD Education Foundation. If possible, my wife and I would like these funds applied towards student scholarships or teacher/student supplies.

Thank you, the School Board, and staff for all your trust and support!

Sincerely,

Robert & Suzette Fijerina

CC: Mrs. Laida Benavides

Mr. Mike Garza



Board of Trustees

Ramiro Veliz, III President District 4

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Francisco "Frank" Castillo Member District 7

Javier Montemayor, Jr. Member District 5

Ricardo "Rick" Rodriguez Member District 2

Administrators-In-Charge

Mike Garza Laida P. Benavides Rebecca Coss-Morales

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Superintendent

Date: 3/22/24

The Johnson Anglers Fishing Team was given a donation of \$1,000.00 from Satellite Club of Laredo Evening Rotary. The funds will be deposited into the Johnson Anglers student activity account which will be used to purchase equipment for their continued success in the program.

Thank you,

Armando Salazar

Lyndon B. Johnson High School

Mrs. Rosenda K. Ruiz, Principal Mrs. Adriana Ommen, Assistant Principal/Mrs. Lisa Martinez, Counselor

"All-Star PODCAST: Playlist of the Distinguished!" "The beautiful thing about learning is that nobody can take it away from you" -BB.King

Dear UISD Board Members,

On behalf of students and staff here at Borchers Elementary, we would like to extend our most sincere gratitude for all that you do. Our campus has been fortunate to have a very active PTC Booster Club, the club's purpose is to facilitate any needed funding that the campus may need. They raise money every year to provide any support needed for classroom supplies, school equipment and any other needs that occur throughout the year.

This 2023-2024 school year our campus would like to graciously accept a monetary donation of \$3000.00 for our different grade levels. These donations again will be solely used on our school campus needs and students incentives. Thank you for your continuous support and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Rosenda K. Ruiz Borchers Elementary School



To:

Board of Trustees

From:

Pamela Arredondo, Principal

Date:

03/26/24

We would like to acknowledge the generous donation given to Raul Perales Middle School. We respectfully request that this item be placed on the agenda for the next Board Meeting for approval:

R.P.M.S. Cheer Booster Club donated \$1,650.00 to the Cheer Team to pay for Cheer Banquet to take place on April 27, 2024

Raul Perales Middle School would like to thank the mentioned Organization for their generosity and their support of our Cheer Team at Raul Perales Middle School.

Thank you



Board of Trustees

Ramiro Veliz, III President District 4

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Francisco "Frank" Castillo Member District 7

Javier Montemayor, Jr. Member District 5

Ricardo "Rick" Rodriguez Member District 2

Administrators-In-Charge

Mike Garza Laida P. Benavides Rebecca Coss-Morales

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

April 10, 2024

Dear UISD Board Members,

Trautmann Elementary has received a generous donation from a grandparent of our students in the amount of \$3,000. This donation was offered to purchase teacher incentives and student incentives as well as to continue to foster a positive learning environment for our campus. We are extremely thankful to the Rodriguez family and the Redman Redwing Council for their charitable donation to our school.

We graciously request for the donation to be approved.

Sincerely,

Melissa S. Shinn, Principal

April 8, 2024

To Whom It May Concern:

Redman Redwing Council No.16 has selected Trautmann Elementary School with United Independent School District to contribute \$3,000.00 for the benefit of the teacher and student incentives. These funds are to purchase items to foster a positive learning environment for all the campus.

If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact 956-763-0157.

Thank you,

Jose Luis Rodriguez

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT



April 9, 2024

United Independent School District 201 Lindenwood Laredo, Texas 78045

Board of Trustees

Ramiro Veliz, III President District 4

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aquilar Jr. Member District 1

Francisco "Frank" Castillo Member District 7

Javier Montemayor, Jr. Member District 5

Ricardo "Rick" Rodriguez Member District 2

Dear Ms. Rebecca Morales Mr. Mike Garza

Ms. Laida Benavides

On behalf of John W. Arndt Elementary School, I would like to express our deepest appreciation for the generous contribution of \$1001 that Toro Automotive presented to our campus recently.

The donation given to our children at Arndt Elementary will support the efforts that our teachers do to impact our school and community so that all can achieve greatness, overcome challenges and shape a world full of promise.

Please accept this contribution made to Arndt Elementary and to Toro Automotive for their generosity and believing in our children.

Sincerely, Juanita Zepeda, Principal John W. Arndt Elementary

Administrators-In-Charge

Mike Garza Laida P. Benavides Rebecca Coss-Morales

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691